TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON OCTOBER 11, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Jimmy Chinnes, Doug Joy, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd, Teavis Young, Dorothy Love, Jonathan Laster, Randy Loveless ABSENT: Mayor Grady Richardson, Keith Baxley and John Coker
Public Hearing was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

There were no comments from the public for Set-Off Debt Collection Act Ordinance. 

There were no comments from the public for Small Wireless Facilities in Covered Areas Ordinance
There were no comments from the public for Water and Sewer Tap Fees Increase.

Council Meeting was called to order.  
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Carter made the motion to approve the minutes from the September 20, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.    
Persons Appearing Before Council:  1) Teavis Young from the Pee Dee Coalition on Domestic Violence was present.  The mission for the coalition is to help prevent sexual assault, child abuse and domestic violence.  This Coalition serves 7 counties in our area.  If anyone needs help, please call them for help and resources.  October is known as Domestic Violence month and she encourages each one to wear purple for the cause.  The most recent report puts SC ranked as number 6 in the nation.  The coalitions are working hard to get these numbers down. Mr. Carter asked how can council help with this.  Ms. Young stated that police can report to the coalition of anyone that is in need.  They also accept donations. 2) Dorothy Love: Ms. Love stated that her concerns with the police department were going to be more than three minutes long.  Mr. Sutton told Ms. Love to start with her three minutes and see how it goes.  Ms. Love stated that she wanted to get to some kind of conclusion on her issues that she has.  She stated that she has spoken with Mr. Sutton on the streets, she also knows Mr. Lee, Mrs. Lewis, Chief Todd and Mr. Ken.  Ms. Love stated that she has paperwork from every council meeting that she has attended.  She stated that she has seen some change but more changes are needed.  She feels like she is a victim and a spectator in this city by the police department.  She has sent letters to councilmembers and also has a petition about her medical condition.  She has a medical condition and the police department has used it against her.  She is having more emotional stress and this needs to be stopped.  There was an incident at her home that is in the county and two officers from the Hemingway Police Department went to her home out of their jurisdiction and disrespected her.  They also took over the situation.  She has also sent Williamsburg County a letter.  She has a medical condition that consists of great fear of people in uniform. She stated that she can’t be approached any kind of way.  She needs to be approached with respect by the city and the county.  She stated that she will gladly leave a copy with council.  The public officials have told others of her medical condition.  Mr. Sutton stopped Ms. Love and stated that he felt that this needed to be discussed in a private matter.  Mr. Sutton stated that Mr. Lee will get with a couple councilmembers and the town lawyer and mayor to set up a meeting to hear her concerns.
Construction Update: Mr. Lee told council that we needed to decide on a color for the building and also the awnings.  Mr. Chinnes stated that he liked the way it looks now.  Mr. Carter asked if they could just seal it without painting it.  Mrs. Lewis told council that the contractor said it won’t be good the way it is.  Mr. Carter stated that he felt that all the buildings need to be one color.  It is one complex.  Mrs. Lewis suggested to council a medium grey with the blue awnings.  Mr. Carter made the motion to go with Mrs. Lewis’ suggestion and it was seconded by Mr. Joy and it carried unanimously.  Mr. Laster stated that after doing the locates for the fiber optic cables and other utilities many issues are in the way of the previous design to run the pipe behind the building and removing the pecan tree.  The new design is to carry the pipe from the end of the building to the public works building to the catch basin in the fenced area of the public works department.  This will add 30 to 40 feet of pipe, more asphalt and more cost.  Mr. Sutton asked how much money it will cost.  Mr. Lee stated that it is on the back of the diagram.  Mr. Lee stated that we are currently waiting on the encroachment permit from DOT and this might also have a cost.  Mr. Lee stated that he would like to discuss figures in executive session with them before they decide on going any further with this new proposal.
2nd Reading on Water Tap Fees: Mr. Lee stated that the first reading to raise the water and sewer tap fees was made by Mr. Baxley at the previous meeting.  Mr. Carter stated that the new rates will be compatible with the surround areas. Mr. Carter made the motion for second reading on raising water tap and sewer taps fees as proposed to council on the rate structure.  It was seconded by Mr. Joy and it carried unanimously. 

2nd Reading on Set-Off Debt Ordinance: Mr. Lee stated that this organization through the MASC (Municipal Association of SC) collects delinquent debts that we are unable to collect.  They charge a $25 fee per collection that is collected from the person.  Mr. Joy made the motion to accept the Set-Off Debt Ordinance and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  
Inclement Weather Policy: Mr. Lee stated that we have a current inclement weather policy.  We have called the labor lawyer and went over it with him.  Here are the changes that he has made and we want to adopt it as proposed. The current is listed on top.  Council received a copy of it in their packet this week.  Mr. Carter stated that it is fairly clear and there are times when people need to be here and times they can’t get here.  He agrees to pay the town employees when they are not here.  Mr. Lee stated that during Hurricane Florence, Ken’s employees were required to be here.  The two ladies in the front were sent home for part the day Thursday and Friday.  They would have been here if they weren’t told not to come.  Before they would have to take a vacation day to get their forty hours.  This is not their fault and we should pay them and shouldn’t have to use their vacation day.  Mr. Chinnes agreed.  Mr. Lee stated another thing was the fellows in the back had to be here and two ladies weren’t here got paid.  He feels that it is only right to pay the fellows in the back too and the police department.  Mr. Carter stated that they had to be here and were required to work.  The department that the ladies had was closed and they still get paid.  Mr. Charlie asked if additional consideration should be given to the employees that were forced to come during bad times.  Should they not get the same amount of pay or the time off.  Mr. Lee stated that he agreed.  Mr. Lee also stated that two salary employees (not himself) were here extra hours and they should be paid.  We should pay them per day on their rate of pay.  Example is $500 a week salary and the worked two extra days.  They should get $200 additional pay.  Mr. Charlies stated that they were asked to turn their backs on their personal needs at home while the ladies were at home.  Mr. Sutton stated this is the first reading on the inclement weather policy.  Everyone got a copy of it and Mr. Sutton asked Mr. Lee if this is what he is proposing.  Mr. Lee said that is right, the bottom one.  Mr. Sutton asked if anyone had any questions or comments.  No one stated anything.  Mr. Charlie made the motion to accept the Inclement Weather Policy as proposed and it was seconded by Mr. Joy and it carried unanimously. 
Second Reading on Wireless Antenna Ordinance: The MASC put together this Small Wireless Facilities in Covered Areas ordinance.  This is to establish the standards for the placement of small wireless facilities in covered areas in the Town of Hemingway.  Mr. Joy made the motion to adopt the new ordinance and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) There has been an annexation request by Mr. Loveless.  Mr. Loveless bought the property next to the old Pantry.  He would like to annex into the Town.  It is contiguous.  Mr. Lee asked Mr. Loveless to come in and talk with Mr. Laster and Mr. Lee about water and sewer. 2) We have a request for water and sewer hookup on the end of Holland Drive.  This is in the county.  Mr. Carter stated that if it doesn’t have any impact on our system, we can’t deny it.  The owner is required to cover the cost and all out-of-town fees.  Mr. Sutton stated that he saw no problem with it.  3) Trick or Treat hours have been set for Wednesday, October 31st from 6-8. This coincides with Johnsonville.  4) Town employees are asking for an additional half day off at Christmas this year.  Christmas Day is on a Tuesday.  We have Christmas Day and the day after off by personnel policy.  Mr. Lee stated they are requesting a half day off on Monday as well.  Mr. Chinnes stated that they deserve it.  Mr. Carter made the motion to give employees an extra ½ day off, it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  Mr. Carter stated that this is a one time deal and needs to be requested on a yearly basis.
Old Business:  No old business was discussed.
Executive Session: SECTION 30-4-70 (a) (1) Discussion of employment, appointment, compensation, promotion, demotion, discipline, or release of an employee, a student, or person regulated by a public body or the appointment of a person to a public body; however, if an adversary hearing involving the employee or client is held, the employee or client has the right to demand that the hearing be conducted publicly.  Nothing contained in this item shall prevent the public body in its discretion, from deleting the names of the other employees or clients whose records are submitted to use at the hearing. (The identity of the individual or entity being discussed is not required to be disclosed.)  Mr. Carter made the motion to go into executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
